Summary of Leadership Team meeting on June 18, 2015
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The Presbytery’s Leadership Team held its monthly meeting on June 18 at Pebble Hill Church.  The following are among the items that were discussed at the meeting…

After a time of prayer together, the Leadership Team elected teaching elder Pam Gnagy (pastor at First Pres. in Marcellus) and ruling elder Linda Russell (Westminster, Auburn) as the chairperson and vice-chairperson, respectfully, of the Leadership Team.  They will serve in these positions for the next three years.

The Committee on Ministry Work Group presented to the Leadership Team two documents that were drawn up by the leadership of First Pres. in Chittenango.  COM, along with Stated Clerk/Communicator Steve Plank, have been partnering with the Session at Chittenango in their discernment about the possibility of becoming a “union congregation,” related both to the PCUSA as well as to the Evangelical Presbyterian Church (EPC).  The Leadership Team had some further questions about some of the details contained in the documents, but they are very supportive of the efforts of the Session and of COM to keep the congregation together through this journey of discernment.

The Leadership Team approved the 2015 pastoral terms of call that had been submitted to and reviewed by COM.  It was noted with some disappointment that only nine teaching elders had submitted their terms of call for review.

The Treasurer, ruling elder Mark Peters, reported that a new auditor has been employed to audit the Presbytery’s books, with an expected completion date of sometime in August.  Also, Presbytery issued a check for $85,888.78 as our share of Vanderkamp’s mortgage payoff.  Members of the Finance and Property Work Group, along with representatives from the leadership of Isaiah’s Table, will meet with a Presbyterian Foundation representative on July 14 at 5 PM to discuss the process for investing proceeds from sale of FPCU in the Foundation.

The Leadership Team received a report from the volunteer task force that is designing ways to help the Presbytery have conversations about distribution of the Great Commission Funds.  That group’s report will be distributed to the Presbytery.

The next meeting of the Leadership Team will be on Thursday, July 16 at 5:00 p.m. at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church.


Steve Plank,
Stated Clerk/Communicator
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